
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                        

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                   

 

Happy February! 

There is no getting away from the fact that no matter how 

many wonderful days there are to celebrate in the month 

of February, Valentine’s Day is the day that everyone 

knows! 

February is also a time to celebrate Black History Month, 

Women’s Role in History and American Heart Month. It has 

the special days of Groundhog Day, Iwo Jima Day, 

President’s Day, Women’s Heart Week, World Cancer 

Day, National Caregivers Day and Random Acts of 

Kindness Day. To be the shortest month of the year, 

February has a lot of “special” wrapped up in it. 

In one way or another many of the date recognitions circle 

around love. Part of expressing love is to take care of what 

we love; whether that be ourselves, our family, friends, 

pets, our community or our country. Love is not just 

something we feel but also something we express. This 

month while sharing your “random acts of kindness,” 

consider sharing words of encouragement in a card, a note 

or maybe just a sticky note. Buy a coffee for the person 

behind you in line, or compliment someone that you see 

daily or maybe someone you just met. The reward is 

double edged – the sender feels better about themselves 

as well as the receiver. 

It is hard to comprehend that we just started the 2023 

calendar year and it is time to vote for Homemaker lessons 

for the 23-24 year!  Please review the ballot on the back of 

this newsletter and vote for the top 8 lessons that you feel 

will enhance your life and/or loves. Yes those lessons are 

built to enhance your love of self, family, community, 

hobbies or country. Make sure your voice is heard in the 

selection of the eight lessons for 2023-24. Select your top 

8 and return to the Extension Office by April 5. If your club 

chooses to submit one ballot, please clarify numbers of 

votes from the individuals in the club. Every member has a 

vote – INCLUDING MAILBOX MEMBERS. 
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Coming to you on Bourbon County Nutrition Education Facebook page. 
If you missed the 1st Friday, it is still available on FB and YouTube. 

 

Join us on Bourbon County Nutrition 
Education Program Facebook page, to 
view Kacy preparing “Cajun Seasoned 
Fish with Rice” better yet get your 
ingredients and prepare along with us. 
Mark your calendar February 3rd at 
noon!  

Stop 

by 

the 

Extension 

Office 

and pick up 

your 

2023  

calendars  

to cook 

along! 
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 LEADER LESSON TRAINING

 
                                                                

“OUTSIDE the BOX” 
 

 

“Bourbon County Homemakers, let’s get started thinking outside the box!” 
 

 
The holiday season has passed and it was such a blessing to be able to share time with both 
immediate and extended family members. We now have a new calendar year and a new start on those 
goals for the 2023 year.   
 
February is here and a favorite for many. We have started making plans for the Bourbon County 
Extension Homemakers Annual Meeting and are excited about the upcoming International Meal on 
March 13. Our own, Lucy Anne VanMeter, will be sharing information about her tour of Italy while all in 
attendance are enjoying a traditional Italian meal. Please consider inviting guests to join you for the 
International Meal as well as the Annual Meeting. Share the Homemaker spirit with others and use this 
as an opportunity to recruit members. 
 
Don’t forget to wear your red on February 3rd in support of Women’s Heart Health! I look forward to 
seeing everyone at the upcoming events. 

 

Remember, we are not meant to do this life alone. We are better together Bourbon County Extension 
Homemakers! 

 

Mallory Lowe 
President Bourbon County 
Extension Homemakers 
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VOLUNTEER HOURS 

 
Congratulations to  

Bourbon County Extension Homemakers  
for being recognized at the Bluegrass Area 

Annual Meeting for having the most volunteer 
hours for 2021-22 Homemaker Year! 

 
 

Total of Individual Member Hours = 15,868 
Total Club Volunteer Hours = 4,200 

@$29.95 per hour  
 

Bourbon County Extension Homemakers 

contributed $601,036 to Bourbon County 

during the 2021-22 year. 
 

That was with minimum reporting! 
Challenge for 2022-23 Year 

Triple this number! 
Start recording hours now! 

 
February is month of “kindness”? 

 

 

Volunteer some acts of kindness: 

 Send a card to a shut in or a caregiver 

 Call a shut in to catch up and check up 

 Offer to shop for someone without 
transportation 

 Offer assistance to a caregiver 

 Share your leftovers with a neighbor 

 Offer transportation to others for 
community holiday events 

 Visit and/or decorate at nursing homes 

 Prepare and teach a club craft/activity 

 Host a club meeting 

 Prepare refreshments for a club meeting 

 Call to invite someone new to club 
meeting 

All these items count for volunteer hours.  Each of 
you need to record these hours (in the method of 
your liking) to calculate at end of year more easily. 
 

Start recording now! 
 
 

 

Join Our First Big Blue Book Club of 2023 

 
Join Family and Consumer Sciences Extension for our 
next Big Blue Book Club series featuring, Is Butter a 
Carb? Unpicking Fact from Fiction in the World of 
Nutrition. This practical book is the modern must-have 
nutrition book for everybody interested in food, 
health, and pop science.  

 

Led by Dr. Heather Norman-Burgdolf, Extension 
Specialist for Food and Nutrition, this series will be held 
on Thursdays March 2, 9, 16, and 23 at 10:00 am. 

 

Missed the January 27 registration date and want to 
participate? Call the Extension Office, 859-987-1895 
and sign up to participate in the watch party at the 
office on each of these dates.  RSVP required. 
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February 4 ……………..……World Cancer Day 

February 7………..Bluegrass Area Council Mtg 

February 8….…...Bourbon County Council Mtg 

February 14….....………Happy Valentine’s Day 

February 16………...……………Leader Lesson 

February 17…….…….National Caregivers Day 

February 20-24….…..Statewide Agent Training 

February 28…….....…Relatives as Parents Mtg 

March 2, 9, 16, 23….………Big Blue Book Club 

March 13………………….….International Meal 
April 20...……….Bourbon County Homemakers  
                                                  Annual Meeting 
April 28…………………….………….Safety Day 
May 9-11………….…….KEHA Annual Meeting 

 
 

March - Nutrition Month Peter Rabbit in Schools 
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It is likely that you know someone who is a caregiver. A caregiver is someone who provides help with someone’s 
daily living and/or medical needs because of temporary or long-term limitations caused by injury, illness, 
disability, aging, etc. 

RespectCaregiveres.org (2022) reports that 1 in 5 Americans (21.3% of the population) serves as a caregiver. 
Caregivers include formal caregivers like paid health-care providers (doctors, nurses, therapists, social workers, 
aides, etc.) and informal caregivers that can include family members, neighbors, clergy, and others who are most 
often unpaid for their time or care. AARP reported that approximately 53 million people across the United States 
provide care for partners, children with disabilities, friends, and other loved ones (2022). 

Informal caregivers will provide a range of care including medical and personal care, meal preparation and 
feeding, running errands, cooking, transportation, financial help, cleaning, communicating with health-care 
professionals, serving as a patient advocate, and monitoring medication. According to RespectCaregivers.Org 
(2022) caregivers are “unsung heroes.” They call them the “backbone of our country.” 

To celebrate the tireless work of caregivers, the Providers Association for Home Health & Hospice Agencies 
created National Caregivers Day to remind people that caregivers are important and should be honored. Let 
Feb. 17, be a reminder to support caregivers just as they support the people we care about.  Honor a family 
member, friend, or neighbor who provides selfless personal, physical, and/or emotional care and support to 
someone who needs it. You can write them a note, send them a picture, or give them a gift. There are endless 
ways to thank a caregiver. 

Source: Amy F. Kostelic, Associate Extension Professor for Adult Development and Aging 

 
 
 
 
 
According to a Pew Research Center report, at least 30% of U.S. adults have used a dating site or app. While 
some people end up finding the right person for a committed relationship, others see the need for caution. One 
thing to be aware of when using these sites is romance scams. 

In romance scams, a con artist may use social media, dating platforms, or messaging apps to build trust with 
someone in hopes of taking their money. A scammer may seek you out on social media sites and build a profile 
you find attractive, pretending to have common interests. A close match isn’t always a red flag, but it may be a 
sign to proceed with caution. 

A big red flag would be if your new love interest does not want to meet in person. Sometimes the scammer will 
move quickly, but other times they are patient while building your trust. Eventually though, the romance scammer 
will say they need money. Maybe they need extra cash to visit, or they can’t afford to move closer without your 
help. Other requests for money come in the disguise of the person being in trouble, such as needing money to 
settle accounts.   

The Federal Trade Commission compiles scam reports and notes victims lost a record $457 million in romance 
scams in 2021. People in those reports paid the scammer with gift cards and cryptocurrency payments more 
than other payment methods. That is another red flag – when your new love asks for money in a form that cannot 
be tracked or reversed, such as gift cards, cryptocurrency, wire transfers, or money transfer apps. 

If you suspect a romance scam, talk to someone you know and trust and do some online research. Report scams 
to the FTC at https://reportfraud.ftc.gov/#/ or 877-FTC-HELP and notify the site of where you met the scammer 
as well. 

Source: Kelly May, senior Extension associate for family finance and resource management 

Honor a Caregiver:  February 17 is National Caregivers Day 

Feel the Love – but Be Cautious Online 

https://reportfraud.ftc.gov/#/
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 With the rising cost of eggs, many people are taking advantage of sales and buying in bulk. Eggs can be 

frozen safely following a few simple steps. Frozen eggs should be used within one year for best quality. 
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